
WHAT’S ON 
Morning Prayer  takes place at St Peter’s on Mondays and Thursdays at 9.00am,  
    All Souls’ on Tuesdays at 9.00am and St Marks on Wednesdays at 8.00am 
 

Today      6.00pm Youth Alpha           St Mark’s 
Tuesday 23 Oct     9.00am Hearing Aid Clinic             St Peter’s 
Friday 26 Oct      1.00pm  Marriage of Jake Simms  
    and Michelle Fletcher          St Peter’s 
Saturday 27 Oct     4.00pm Terry Waite event          St Peter’s 
Wednesday 31 Oct     2.00pm CAMEO Church Centre 
Sunday 4 Nov      4.00pm All Souls’ Day Memorial Service          St Peter’s 
Monday 5 Nov     7.30pm Mission Prayer Group 7 Sundridge Rd 
Tuesday 6 Nov     1.30pm Talk on Carers’ Support   Church Centre 
 

Sunday 28 October - Trinity 22 
 

STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY 
 

    9.30am All Souls’  Holy Communion (CW) 
  10.00am  St Peter’s Morning Worship (CW) 
  11.00am St Mark’s Holy Communion (CW) 
    6.30pm St Peter’s  Evening Prayer (BCP) 
 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Vicar Jonathan Thomas Telephone: 01483 762707 
  The Vicarage, 66 Westfield Road, Woking GU22 9NG 
 email: vicar@stpeterwoking.org  On holiday  Wed 24 – Fri 26 (inc) 

 

Associate Minister Beverley Hunt Telephone: 07495 395225 
 email: associate@stpeterwoking.org  On holiday  Sat 20 – Thu 25 (inc) and 
   Day off – Sat 26 Oct 
 

Curate Sam Waako  Telephone: 01483 673528 
 email:  curate@stpeterwoking.org  Day Off - Thursday 

 

Ordained Local Minister Mick Moorse  Telephone: 01483 767460 
 

Licensed Lay Minister Rachel Johnson Telephone: 01483 740702 
  email: rachel.e.johnson@sky.com 
 

Children’s and Robin Jones Telephone: 01483 755852 
  Families’ Minister email: cfm@stpeterwoking.org     Days off – Thurs & Fri 
  

PARISH OFFICE OPEN Monday – Friday        9.30am – 12 noon 
   PARISH Helen Maguire Telephone: 01483 755852 
   ADMINISTRATOR   email: admin@stpeterwoking.org 
 

Churchwardens      Mark Lemprière  Telephone 01483 771094 
 Jacquie Still  Telephone 07929 653211 
 

Notes & News Editor Sue Harvey Telephone 01483 714632 
 svharvey@btinternet.com 
 

 
 

Sunday 21 October 2018       Trinity 21 
 

 

* AN AFTERNOON WITH TERRY WAITE –  
Next Saturday 27 October 4.00pm at St Peter’s  
  We are really excited to welcome Terry Waite to St Peter’s and 
would love to see the church full, so please invite friends and 
neighbours. There are flyers in each church to hand out and 
posters available if you can find somewhere to put them.  Please 
reserve your tickets (£10) in advance by signing up on the sheet in 
the back of church, contacting the parish office or going to 
www.stpeterwoking.org/TerryWaite as soon as you can.  If you 
can’t reserve tickets beforehand they will be available on the day 
 

 

* CAKES FOR TERRY WAITE EVENT * 
  Sarah Thomas is organising refreshments for the Terry Waite event and would 
appreciate offers of cakes.  Please contact her in advance on 01483 901885. 
 
 

* ALL SOULS’ DAY MEMORIAL SERVICE - Sunday 4 November 4.00pm at St Peter’s  
  This lovely quiet, reflective service gives you an opportunity to have the name of a 
loved one who has died read out and to light a candle in their memory around All 
Souls’ Day.  
  If you would like the name of a loved one read out please put their name in the 
Book of Remembrance, which is at the back of St Peter’s Church or contact Helen in 
the Parish Office 
.  If you have received a letter of invite then the name of your loved one has already 
been put in our Book of Remembrance for the service.  If you know of a friend whom 
you think would find it helpful then please invite them.  Flyers are available in all 
three churches. 
  Refreshments will be served after the service 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

@StMarksWoking  
@StPetersWoking 

St Peter’s Church Old Woking 
St Mark’s Church Westfield 

Website:   www.stpeterwoking.org. 

mailto:vicar@stpeterwoking.org
mailto:associate@stpeterwoking.org
mailto:curate@stpeterwoking.org
mailto:rachel.e.johnson@sky.com
mailto:cfm@stpeterwoking.org
mailto:admin@stpeterwoking.org
mailto:svharvey@btinternet.com
http://www.stpeterwoking.org/TerryWaite


 
 

* MISSION PRAYER GROUP – MONDAY 5 NOVEMBER * 
  All are invited to pray for our mission partners on Monday 5 November at 7.30pm 
at 7 Sundridge Road, Kingfield GU22 9AU.  We will also be reviewing how we support 
our mission partners.  For further information please contact Sam Waako. 
 

* ST PETER’S WORKING PARTY – SATURDAY 17 NOVEMBER * 
  Please save this date for a morning to help tidy the church and churchyard and get 
a few jobs done.  Further information nearer the time. 
 

* FAMILY HISTORY FAIR – WOKING LEISURE CENTRE – SAT 3 NOVEMBER * 
  Volunteers are needed to man the St Peter’s Church stand at this event from 
10.00am until 4.30pm.  If you could help for an hour or two, please contact Anthony 
Morton (826428) or Sue Harvey (714632).  Admittance to the Fair and Open Day is 
free and open to all.  There will be lots of stands with a family or local history 
connection.  Full details on http://wsfhs.co.uk/pages/openday.php  

* MESSY CHURCH IS BACK NEXT WEEK – Sunday 28 October – 4.00pm-5.45pm * 
  St Peter’s Church Centre. The Theme this month is ‘Remembrance/Peace’, we will 
be exploring why we remember and how we can bring peace, with Poppies, bridge 
building and a peace Rosemary Bag.  Why not come and join the fun as we explore 
what the Bible has to say about remembrance and peace.  All ages welcome! 
 
 

* THE REFRESH CAFÉ AT ST MARK’S - Mondays from 3.15pm – 4.00pm * 
  This new weekly activity starts at St Mark's Church on Monday 12 November for 
children and their carers. 

The harvest is plenty but the labourers are few.   
  Can you spare an hour and a half to help us please?  The more the merrier as we 
envisage having about 3-4 helpers each time to meet and greet parents and 
children, make milk shakes, hot chocolate, other light refreshments, hand out 
leaflets, and pray with families if needed.  More to follow as we move forward on 
this recommendation from the Community Audit to connect with the local 
community,    Please contact Rev Bev Hunt, current co-ordinator. 
 

* CARERS’ SUPPORT NETWORK – Dates for your diary * 
 Tuesday 6 November at 1.30pm, A Talk on Carers’ Support at the Church Centre.    
 Friday 30th November 10.00am -1.00pm Carers Rights Talk at Parkview Centre, 

Blackmore Crescent, Woking GU21 5NZ. No need to book, just come along. 
The Carers’ Directory is now live and has been circulated to those who agreed to be 
on it.  Useful website: www.surreycc.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/care-and-
support-for-adults/looking-after-someone/your-role-as-a-carer      Rev Bev Hunt. 
 
* THANKS FROM THE HOSPICE * 
We have received a very nice letter from Woking & San Beare Hospices: 
"On behalf of everyone at Woking & Sam Beare Hospices, I would like to thank you 
for the lovely donation of £254.27 raised through your recent coffee morning.  [at St 
Mark's Church in September].  Your donation will be used to help our patients and 
their families through desperately difficult times and I cannot thank you enough. 
Please pass my thanks to everyone involved in making this donation happen." 
 

WARDEN’S WINDOW    
Recently I found myself standing outside a town centre church with a friend.  He 
said to me "I don't go into churches" and when I asked why he told me that he was 
scared.  Another friend concurred.  Given that churches are here to reflect the love of 
God it seems wrong to me that some people should be fearful of taking the first step 
and entering. 
  In John 14:6 Jesus says "I am the way" and in Matt 11:28 Jesus says "Come to me, 
all of you".   
  So what can we do to dispel people's fears and enable them to cross the threshold 
of church?  If you have any ideas I would love to hear them (you can email me at 
marklempriere@icloud.com)   In the meantime let us pray that God will dispel all 
fears and enable newcomers to worship with us.            God bless               Mark 
 

* ST PETER’S * 
 

10.00am HOLY COMMUNION (CW) 
HYMNS 560   805   624   859 
EPISTLE Hebrews 5: 1-10   (p1204) 
GOSPEL Mark 10: 35-45   (p1015) 
SERMON Called to Serve 
 

______________________________ 
 

6.30pm EVENING PRAYER (BCP) 
HYMNS 367   456   712   428 
PSALM 119: 89-96  said from the Bible   (p619) 
CANTICLE Nunc Dimittis   (p21) 
FIRST READING John 15: 18-26   (p1083) 
SECOND READING Ephesians 2: 19-22   (p1174) 
SERMON In the world, but not of it 

__________________________________________________ 
 

* ALL SOULS’ * 
 9.30am MORNING WORSHIP (BCP) 
HYMNS 237   224   501   16 
PSALM 119: 89-96  said from the Bible   (p619) 
FIRST READING John 15: 18-26   (p1082) 
SECOND READING Ephesians 2: 19-22   (p1174) 
SERMON In the world, but not of it 

 
____________________________________________________ 

 

* ST MARK’S * 
11.00am MORNING WORSHIP (CW) 
HYMNS 237   Bless the Lord, O my soul 
  1000   1008   16 
PSALM 119: 89-96  said from the Bible   (p619) 
FIRST READING John 15: 18-26   (p1082) 
SECOND READING Ephesians 2: 19-22   (p1174) 
SERMON In the world, but not of it 
 

 

2019 PARISH CALENDAR 
  You can now order a copy 
of Phil Fiddes’ calendar for 
2019.  It is again a mixture 
of wildlife and 
town/countryside scenes.  
The price is £10 with 
profits going this year to St 
Mark’s to help with their 
fence/roof fundraising.     
  Caroline Harvey has a 
proof copy at All Souls’ and 
St Mark’s today or you can 
contact her on 07702 
981439.  Payment with 
order, where possible, will 
be appreciated.   
 

CAMEO 
 

  Because of the work in 
the Church Centre during 
the school half term week 
Cameo has been moved to 
Wednesday 31 October.  So 
please note - NO CAMEO 
ON 24 OCTOBER. 
  Further details from 
Pauline Wilde on 722098. 
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* OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOEBOXES * 
  In just a month’s time – on Sunday 18 November – we shall 
be bringing our shoeboxes and gifts to present at our All-Age 
Service at St Peter’s. 
  Details of what can (and cannot!) be included in the boxes 
are given in the leaflets that are available in all our churches.  
There are also lists of suggestions on the noticeboards at 
each of our churches – and the flat-pack shoeboxes are available at your church too! 
  Each shoebox needs to be accompanied by a donation of £5 towards the 
distribution costs.  If you are unable to fill a shoebox perhaps you could consider 
making a financial contribution toward this or the cost of the boxes. 
  If you are a ‘crafty’ person, perhaps you could knit or sew some pencil cases, little 
bags, glove puppets or finger puppets for us to add to the boxes?  Please ask me if 
you would like a pattern for one of these.  (We usually receive quite a lot of hats, 
scarves and mittens).      Sue Harvey  (714632) 
 
* LICHT! BEACON – Wednesday 31 October – 6.00pm – 8.30pm * 
  We are again putting out a beacon of Light! this Hallowe’en along with other 
churches across South Woking.  This is now an established outreach event for us and 
this year we are looking to expand our presence so that the light of Jesus can be 
shone wider and deeper. 
  Our beacon is on Westfield Common; it will be feature gazebos, lights, hot soup 
and hotdogs, with sweets and Christian giveaways.  We’ll have activities for younger 
people and a place for people to pray.  Our aim is to offer gifts of refreshments, gifts 
of goodies and gifts of fellowship to those out and about and to start up/continue 
conversations and relationships with those in our local community. 
  There is also a service of worship and preparation on Sunday 28th at 6.30pm at 
New Life Church. 
  Please be encouraged to take part in Light.  You do not need to be a polished 
evangelist!  Please let me know.  Thanks 
 Peter Clifford - Mobile: 07970 931109  email: outlawpete65@gmail.com 
 
* PLEASE SAVE YOUR BOTTLES AND JARS! * 
  For our Light Beacons this year on 31 October, we will be running some fun light 
themed activities for families to get involved with.  We will be making fireflies and 
night lights!     
  To help us with this, please could you save your 500ml plastic bottles (clean and 
with lids) as well as glass jars of any size (clean inside and out and with lids)? Please 
give these to Robin or Jenny Jones any time between now and 31 October - the more 
we collect, the more families can get involved!                                     Robin 
 
* RETIRING BUT NOT SHY – VOCATIONS EVENING FOR THOSE 40-50+ * 

Wednesday 7 November 2018 at St Paul’s Church, Dorking, RH4 2HT 7.30-9.45pm 
Are you thinking about a career change or planning retirement and feeling called to 
ministry?  This session run by the Diocese of Guildford may be one way in which 
you can listen out more carefully and hear stories of people called to ministry later 
in life.  Book a place at www.cofeguildford.org.uk/whats-on/events   
further information from glynis.beazley@cofeguildford.org.uk  
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